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Dear Sir/Madam
REPORTING REQUIREMENTS FOR SNA1 AND SNAS

In 1995 the Ministry of Fisheries determined that the data that was being collected on
CELR returns was not adequate for the purpose of managing the SNA1 and SNAS
fisheries. As a result, since October 1995 the Ministry of Fisheries has required that
trawlers under 28 metres in length which were targeting snapper in QMAs 1, 8 and 9
were to furnish TCEPR and CLR returns.

The Ministry of Fisheries has now reviewed this decision and determined that the
same objective can be better met by requiring that specific trawlers under 28m in
overall length, fill in TCEPR and CLR returns all of the time. These trawlers have
been selected on the basis of the quantity of snapper that they caught in QMAs 1, 8
and 9 during the period 01 April 1999 to 31 March 2000.

Removal of the old requirement — Pursuant to regulation 23(a) of the Fisheries
(Reporting) Regulations 1990, the requirement that trawlers under 28 metres in
length, which were targeting snapper in QMAs 1, 8 and 9 are to furnish TCEPRs and
CLRs is removed.

The Ministry of Fisheries has determined that it is not necessary for the vessel
<Name><Vessel Id> to fill in TCEPR and CLR returns. This vessel should complete
CELR returns (or TLCER or SJCER returns where appropriate) until otherwise
notified.

This vessel’s SNA1 and SNA8 landings, as reported on CELR returns, will be
automatically assessed several times each year. If this vessel’s snapper landings
increase significantly a requirement to report using TCEPR and CLR returns may be
placed upon it.

If you require further information then please contact FishServe on our toll free line
on 0800 788 228.

Yours faithfully

Tim Fletcher

Client Information Manager
FishServe

in exercise of delegated authority
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Dear Sir/Madam
REPORTING REQUIREMENTS FOR SNA1 AND SNAS

In 1995 the Ministry of Fisheries determined that the data that was being collected on
CELR returns was not adequate for the purpose of managing the SNA1 and SNA8
fisheries. As a result, since October 1995 the Ministry of Fisheries has required that
trawlers under 28 metres in length which were targeting snapper in QMAs 1, 8 and 9
were to furnish TCEPR and CLR returns.

The Ministry of Fisheries has now reviewed this decision and determined that the
same objective can be better met by requiring that specific trawlers under 28m in
overall length, fill in TCEPR and CLR returns all of the time. These trawlers have
been selected on the basis of the quantity of snapper that they caught in QMAs 1, 8
and 9 during the period 01 April 1999 to 31 March 2000.

Removal of the old requirement — Pursuant to regulation 23(a) of the Fisheries
(Reporting) Regulations 1990, the requirement that trawlers under 28 metres in
length, which were targeting snapper in QMAs 1, 8 and 9 are to furnish TCEPRs and
CLRs is removed.

Addition of the new requirement — Pursuant to regulation 23(a) of the Fisheries
(Reporting) Regulations 1990, the vessel <Name><vessel Id> is now required to
complete TCEPRs and CLRs for any fishing trip in which a trawling method is used.
This requirement exists regardless of where in the E.E.Z. the vessel was fishing, or
which species it was targeting. Should other permit holders place their permit on
board this vessel then please inform them that they too are required to complete
TCEPRs and CLR returns.

If you believe that the vessel to which this letter refers will catch less than 10,000 kg
of snapper in QMAs 1, 8 and 9 in the 2000/01 fishing year then please state your
reasons in writing and send them to FishServe at the above address. The Ministry of
Fisheries will consider requests for exemptions from the requirement to fill in TCEPR
and CLR returns.

Waiver for DPS information Pursuant to regulation 24 of the Fisheries (Reporting)
Regulations 1990, the requirement to record in the “Daily Processing Summary” of a
TCEPR return, fin fish species which will be landed “green” to a Licensed Fish
Receiver is waived. Fish which is processed or not landed to an LFR, still needs to be
recorded in the DPS.

If you require further information, or you need TCEPR and CLR books sent to you,
then please contact FishServe on our toll free line on 0800 788 228.

Yours faithfully
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